

311 North 4th Street, Suite 204, Yakima, Washington 98901 | Office: (509) 574-1550

YVCOG.org

February 28, 2023

Janice Deccio, Mayor City of Yakima 129 N. 2nd Street Yakima, WA 98901

SUBJECT: 2022-2026 YVCOG Congestion Mitigation & Air Quality (CMAQ) Grant Program Funding
Award – Yakima 2024 Northside Alley Paving

Dear Mayor Deccio,

Congratulations! The 2022/2023 competitive process for the Yakima Valley Conference of Government's (YVCOG's) Congestion Mitigation & Air Quality (CMAQ) Funding Program is complete and the YVCOG Transportation Policy Board approved \$500,000 in CMAQ funds toward the City of Yakima's **2024 Northside Alley Paving Project** (construction phase).

Project progress reports will be required for all regional CMAQ funded projects as part of the monthly YVCOG Transportation Technical Advisory Committee meeting(s). Any changes in federal funding amounts or anticipated obligation dates must be reported as soon as possible.

The project can be entered into the City of Yakima's Transportation Improvement Program according to the following schedule:

- Obligation year = 2023; (2021-22 carryover, 2023) CMAQ funding = \$50,000 (PE Phase)
- Obligation year = 2024; CMAQ funding = \$450,000 (CN Phase)

Projects must be included in the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) before these federal funds can be obligated. If you have any questions concerning STIP amendments, please contact Alan Adolf at YVCOG, (509) 574-1550 or email at alan.adolf@yvcog.org.

As always, YVCOG is pleased to assist our members in securing funds necessary to realize their community goals.

Sincerely,

Christina Wickenhagen Executive Director

cc: Bob Harrison, City Manager, City of Yakima Bill Preston, City Engineer, City of Yakima Local Programs Engineer, WSDOT South Central Region